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Our SOTP Community -  
Ways to Be Together Even Though We are Apart 

 

 M  
 11:30 am Ms. Tessa’s Reading Corner Zoom 

meeting geared toward 3-12 yr olds,         
Contact: Tessa DeLong at Tessa@sotpmail.com 
for Zoom login information 

 T  
 Ministry Moments with church staff (e-mail blast, 

Facebook & on-line at www.sotp.org *) 
 8:00—9:30 am Men’s Coffee Hour Zoom meeting, 

Contact Pastor Bill Waxenberg for login information 
 6:00 pm Grief Journey Group Zoom meeting,  Contact: 

Donna Kelly Donna@sotpmail.com for login information 
 7:00 pm re:fresh alumni (college & older) Zoom 

meeting, Contact youth@sotpmail.com for login 
information 

 W  
 Adult Education with Pastor Bill (e-mail blast, Facebook 

& www.sotp.org *) 
 7:00 pm re:fresh high school Zoom meeting, Contact 

youth@sotpmail.com for login information 
 Confirmation Zoom meetings, Contact your small group 

leader for information 
 T  

 Pastor Mark’s Thursday Message (e-mail blast, 
Facebook & www.sotp.org *) 

 F  
 6:45 am Breakfast Small Group Zoom meeting,  Contact:                

Adam Adams at coffieman1@aol.com  for login 
information 

 S   
 Pastor Mark’s Worship Prep Video (on www.sotp.org *) 

 S  
 9:00 am Traditional Service (Facebook & www.sotp.org) 
 10:45 am Contemporary Service (Facebook & 

www.sotp.org) 
 L  G  

 (small groups meeting on-line)  new groups forming, 
contact Donna Kelly at Donna@sotpmail.com for more 
information 

 

* Please note, events that are sent out via e-mail blast, Facebook & 
published on our website are estimated time frames. 

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE  
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 
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Dear Members & Friends, 
In thinking about life and all that is going on in 
your life that is different these days, perhaps 
you’ve had some doubts as to what God is up to in 
your life?  Does God really care about me and my daily 
life?  
Before you can believe anything, you must seek to find out 
about it. And to find out about God, the best place to go is to the 
Bible. Here much is written about what God does, what God says, 
and what God asks in return for breathing life into us. The more one 
reads and cross-references Scripture, the more one sees truth and 
consistency in God’s words, deeds, and plans.  
Some Scripture, perhaps, will be difficult to comprehend. Many written 
Bible resources as well as computer resources can offer suggestions at 
meaning.  
A small Bible Study group gives us the opportunity to pick each others’ 
brains for getting perspective on application and meaning. During these 
days of social distancing I encourage you to participate in one of our 
online Life Groups which continue meeting.  Or maybe God is calling you 
to invite 3, 4 or 5 or 6 friends to join you in creating a new group.   
God, even now, is calling us to be together in worship.  There is nothing 
like truly being with one another in worship but please continue to join us 
via our live stream on Sunday mornings.  In worship we are exposed to 
God in music, in Bible reading, in prayer, and in God’s word proclaimed. 
As you listen to God’s voice in the Bible, you may be able to see God 
more clearly in your own life.  
A look at nature may show you happenings that only God could create 
and cause. There are occasions that, even in nature, show a rebellion to 
God’s way. But, I am always so amazed, how in nature God can bring a 
sense of peace and calm to our being. 
A look at events in your life, that some people call coincidences, may 
begin to show you where God is interacting.  They become God 
incidences where in spite of our trying to lock God out, God makes a way 
and breaks into our life.   
Praying to God for enlightenment and 
understanding God’s truths will deepen your 
search.  
As your understanding grows, so will your belief 
and knowledge of God grow.  
This growth leads to trust, faith, and insight into 
God’s workings in your daily life.  
This is what walking in God’s path and doing 
things God’s way means to me.  

(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Adult Education 

Pastor Bill

So as we continue to move through these days I encourage to come up 
with your own personal plan for reading the Bible? How can you apply 
the words and truths in the Bible to your own life?  
Consider finding someone in your life who holds you accountable for 
integrity?  
Think about a time in your life that God interacted in your 
circumstances, or about a time that God used an event to bring you to 
a more mature faith. Consider sharing with another how this impacted 
your life.  
We will be back together soon and I pray, when we return, we will 
share stories of how we have grown in our relationship with Christ and 
others.   
Peace,     

Pastor Mark 

(Continued from page 2) 

A Note From Pastor Mark (Cont.) 
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You know, I think Thomas the 
disciple gets a bad rap. On the first 
Easter evening, Jesus comes to be 
with his disciples and Thomas isn’t 
present. After Jesus has gone, and 
Thomas comes back to that locked 
room, the other excitedly tell 
Thomas about Jesus’ visit. He’s a bit 
skeptical and says he needs to see 
Jesus’ hands and feet to believe. The next week Jesus comes again to 
where the disciples are hiding and invites Thomas to look, touch … and 
believe. 

Thomas is known as “Doubting Thomas”, but in another place in John’s 
Gospel he could be called “Courageous Thomas” (Jon 11:16) as he is 
the one who tells the disciples that they might as well go to Jerusalem 
with Jesus and die. No doubt there! 

Thomas was missing when Jesus came to the disciples that first Easter 
evening. When Jesus appeared, he offered them his peace. They must 
have been scared to death when he showed up behind locked doors. 
But not only did Jesus offer them peace, he showed them his hand and 
his side; then they believed it was him. They had to see it for 
themselves. They had to be sure that this One standing in front of them 
was the same One that had been with them for three years and had 
died on the cross. 

Jesus had to convince them of who he was. They certainly hadn’t 
believed Mary when she said she had seen Jesus. And even she didn’t 
believe until Jesus appeared to her directly and called her by name.  
Thomas only asked to see what the others had already seen; Jesus’ 
hands and side. 

And for us, matters of faith can be just as difficult to believe. When 
trouble hits, our loved one dies, our job is lost, a natural disaster strikes 
or a virus shuts down the world, we too can be afraid and lock the 
doors of our hearts. We too can wonder if this story of Jesus is real, or 
is it just something someone made up? After all, in our world if 
something seems too good to be true, it usually is. We can ask where 
God is; if he loves us so much why do all of these terrible things 
happen? Where is God in all of this? 

When these thoughts go rocking through my brain, I try to hear Jesus’ 
words, “Peace be with you”. I ask the Spirit to calm me, to remind me of 

(Continued on page 5) 

Ministry Musings 
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all the times Jesus has been there in my life; walking beside me and 
carrying me when I am too weak to stand, and his peace comes and I 
know that he lives and walks with me through his Spirit. And then I, 
like Thomas, can fall to my knees and proclaim, “My Lord and my 
God”. 

Grace & Peace. 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 

CALLING ONE AND ALL to Join Supper Club! 

Sign up now to participate once the 
governor gives the all-clear that 
we can mingle again! – Once 
church resumes, come and share 
food and fellowship with other 
Shepherd of the Prairie members. 

The fun part is that the group 
members can choose to entertain in their home or go out for the meal 
or order in.  It is up to the group members to decide which way they 
would prefer their group to work.  The host rotates among the 
participants in the group.   

Once all have had the opportunity to host, then it’s time for another 
session of Supper Groups and we will assign you to a different group.   

The YELLOW Supper Club SIGN UP SHEETS will be on the bulletin 
board in front of the office once church is open again or you can sign 
up now online to let us know you’re interested at                         
www.bit.ly/SOTPsupper2019 

We meet in groups of 6-8 people 3-4 times during the session 
depending on the number of people in your group.  Singles are 
welcome.   

Any questions? Contact Marilyn Sauerberg at ggmar35@gmail.com 
or call 847-544-6454 or Sharon Stangle at stangle.ds@gmail.com or 
call 224-628-2107.  

Contact Marilyn Sauerberg at ggmar35@gmail.com 

Ministry Musings (Cont.) 

SUPPER CLUB 
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To our fellow members and friends of SOTP: 

We have experienced unusual times with this COVID 19 pandemic 
affecting all of us.  No one is insulated from the norms that once 
shaped our lives.  I’m reminded of Pastor Mark’s song that he sang in 
a video message….TRUST & OBEY.  A few of those phrases ring 
loud and true to us today: (1)Trust and obey, for there’s no other way 
to be happy in Jesus, but to trust and obey.  (2)Not a doubt or a fear, 
not a sigh or a tear, can abide while we trust and obey. (3) While we 
do His good will, He abides with us still, and with all who will trust and 
obey. 

One thing is TRUE, that we can trust on today and every day….. God 
stands with each of us, 24/7, in our times of struggle, and in our times 
of need, in our joys and in our sorrows.  This pandemic has brought 
loss of work to some, fears of becoming ill, death to some, isolation 
from our neighbors and friends, church services streamed on-line 
instead of physical worship in our sanctuaries.  But in small ways, we 
extend the hand of hope to those less fortunate…the hungry….the 
homeless, the imprisoned, through our church donations.  By this 
means we fulfill Jesus’ Great Commandment…LOVING OTHERS AS 
I HAVE LOVED YOU. 

Our own church is not immune to the financial problems brought by 
this pandemic.  We have our pastor and staff to support, a monthly 
mortgage service that supports our new sanctuary, utility costs, our 
donations that support our local community needs and our 
benevolence to the ELCA Synod ministry and mission programs that 
extend our outreach.   

We know that everyone may not be able to give as they have 
budgeted because of furloughed or loss of employment.  We do 
understand.  But for those who are in a more stable financial 
condition, we do implore you to continue mailing your checks in your 
offering envelopes to our church office or go to SOTP.org to our 
donate online site, or directly type into your browser https://bit.ly/
SOTPgiving.  You can also use the GivePlus+ smartphone app that 
will take credit card, debit card, or bank funded donations 
(instructions for these on the SOTP.org website).  We encourage you 
to check the box when giving online to include payment of our 
processing fee to Vanco for these transactions which maximizes the 
total value of your donation to the church.  You will receive an email 
confirmation of your donations which will also be reflected in your 
quarterly donation statements.  Also consider our Simply Giving 
program that sets up direct electronic payments from your bank 
account to SOTP’s bank account on a reoccurring basis that can be 
changed at any time. 

(Continued on page 7) 

FROM YOUR STEWARDSHIP TEAM 
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We continue to make calls to our ministry 
members to reach out to shut-ins with calls and 
cards.  We won't be making visits to homes, 
hospitals or nursing facilities but have spoken with 
our identified shut-ins and others we feel would 
benefit from a friendly call or card.  We have also 
encouraged them to listen to the worship services 
offered through face-book or SOTP.org   Thank 

you and God Bless you during this time  

If you wish to help in any way, please let us know. 

Contact Donna Kelly at Donna@sotpmail.com or                          
Donna Sorensen at sorensensid@comcast.net or 224 828 5855 

BARNABAS MINISTRY 

FROM YOUR STEWARDSHIP TEAM 

We also ask for those who are more financially blessed to consider 
donating their $1200 or $2400 government CARE ACT checks they 
may receive.  And if you can advance pay against your 2020 
Estimate of Giving pledges, it would be helpful in meeting our 
budgetary needs going forward.    

We pray that you remain healthy, safe from all dangers and harm, 
and continue to not only financially support your church, but extend 
Christ’s hand of love to your neighbor.  Your action in response to 
our request, combined with others, WILL HELP MAKE A 
DIFFERENCE. 

God’s Blessing, Rick Miller & Your Stewardship Committee 

Contact: Rick Miller rlmiller3k@gmail.com 
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Would appreciate the following: 
checks made out to Grafton Food Pantry 

No bags of food should be dropped off. 
 

Volunteers still needed.  Call Harriet Ford                                                      
at the Grafton Food Pantry at 847-254-8351.

FOOD PANTRY 

FINANCIAL RECORDS 

Shepherd of the Prairie Lutheran Church only 
keeps financial records on members and non-
members that have envelopes assigned. If you 
are not a member and want envelopes, contact 
Michelle Rankin at michelle@sotpmail.com 

We know many members of the congregation have started purging 
closets, etc. to help with this vital fundraiser for our Youth.  Please 
hold onto these items as we’re postponing the collection period until 
June due to current events.  We will have a place to drop them off 
once the church is open again.  Thank you for your support! 

Contact: Melissa Juergensen   Youth@sotpmail.com 

YOUTH COLLECTING DONATIONS, NEW DATES 
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Thanks for all you are doing to care for yourselves and others. As 
you may know, we have several people calling members of SOTP 

to check in with them. We can still use a few 
more people to make calls to be sure 
everyone knows they are cared for and 
loved. We also are checking to see if they 
need anything. We have a team of people 
ready and willing to run errands. So if you 
would be willing to make a few phone calls 
each week until we are back together in 
person again please contact me.  Thank you 
for caring. 

Contact: Donna Kelly. Donna@sotpmail.com 

Recently a few of our members have 
complained about not finding new content on 
our website www.sotp.org. For instance, 
Pastor Bill’s new Adult Education Video or the 
latest Sunday Worship bulletin. 

Sometimes when a website is updated, the 
changes are not seen right away because the 
browser is still using an older version of the 
page which the browser can load faster. 

If you go to our website and you don’t see the 
new content that you’re looking for, the 
solution is to do a HARD REFRESH on your 
browser. A hard refresh clears the browser’s 
cache for a specific page, forcing it to load the 
most recent version that includes changes to 
the page. 

Now, how do you do a hard refresh on your 
browser (Google Chrome, Firefox and Internet 
Explorer/Microsoft Edge)?  Simple— 

(1) make sure you are viewing the 
website and  

(2) hold down Ctrl and then press F5 
on your keyboard. 

The browser now will be displaying the page with all the latest 
changes. 

We look forward to “seeing” you on-line as we go through these 
times of social distancing. 

FINDING CURRENT INFO ON SOTP WEBSITE 

CALLERS NEEDED 
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First of all, I want to thank all of those who have stepped up to help with 
our ministry here at SOTP during this difficult time. So many of you are 
sharing Jesus’ love with your family, friends, neighbors and even 
strangers. I believe we will come out of this time stronger than ever, 
more connected with our God, our families, our friends and neighbors. 

During our Shelter in Place time your Connections Ministry has been 
busy concentrating on keeping in touch with members of SOTP to help 
keep our feeling of community and bonding in a common goal 
continuing. It has been a challenge to find ways to keep in touch and to 
remain in Communication, Collaboration, Caring and Community. We 
have had to think outside the box. While it is very hard to not see all of 
you in person, this situation has pushed me to find new ways to share 
the love of God with you. One of those ways is to learn how to set up 
groups in Messenger, Group Facetime and to continue to use ZOOM. 

In an effort to keep in touch with each of you in some way, we have set 
up a team of members who have volunteered to make phone calls to 
other members. We currently have 20 people who have volunteered to 
make phone calls. Calls are made to make sure you are doing well, 
feeling healthy and to see if you need anything. Callers are making 
calls to their people at least once a week. Hopefully, more people will 
volunteer to make calls and we can contact even more of our 
members. I stay in touch with this team at least once a week to 
encourage them. 

O  E  T , volunteers who will run errands and deliver 
needed items to those who can’t or shouldn’t go out, stands ready to 
serve. So, if you need someone to pick up groceries or prescriptions or 
anything else, please let us know. 

O  B  C  M  continues to be busy 
contacting all of our shut ins by phone. Some who are in care facilities 
do not have access to a phone, so all of our shut ins are receiving 
cards two or three times a month from Barnabas Ministry. Our Caring 
Caller and Caring Card Teams continue to express care to those who 
are ill or have experienced a death of a loved one. 

O  L  G  are continuing to stay in contact with each other 
during this time via phone calls and emails and/or texts. We now have 
4 groups meeting on line and two new ones are forming. This is a great 
time to start and on-line group that can continue to meet in person once 
we are able to do so. If you would like to start a group, please contact 
me and I will help you with the process. 

We also passed on information from G  F  P  about 
how to support them with donations during this time and how people 
can pick up groceries when in need. 

O  G  J  G  has been meeting via ZOOM each 
Tuesday night at 6. If you are interested in joining this group, please 
contact me. 

(Continued on page 11) 

CONNECTIONS MINISTRY 
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CONNECTIONS MINISTRY (CONT.) 

S    P  P  Q  have “re-tooled” so to speak, 
and are working on making masks to be donated to medical facilities, 
and Alice Hallett and a few others are creating extenders to help relieve 
the pressure wearing a mask all day, every day can cause. If you can 
sew on a button and would like to help, please let me know. We even 
have the buttons. 

O    is active in caring for one another. One of the 
advantages of our new platform for prayer requests is that once we 
receive a prayer request from a member, we can reply back to that 
person directly to express our care and concern, share a word of hope 
and to pray directly with them.  Please keep your prayer requests 
coming so we can all share in prayer with you. I’m also in contact with 
the leads of our Ministry Teams and am encouraging each of our leads 
to stay in contact with the members of their teams. 

Of course, the staff is meeting twice each week on ZOOM to 
Communicate, Collaborate, Care, and be Community. We work to plan 
our ministries, to see how we can help each other, to pray together, to 
plan worship, to share ideas, concerns and inspire each other. We are 
also meeting one on one to talk, encourage, lift up and pray together. 

I welcome ideas you may have to keep us in contact with each other 
and sharing the love of Jesus. Not promising each idea can be used, 
but I would love to hear from you. Also, if you would like to help with 
making calls, running errands, making medical masks, sending cards to 
shut ins or any other way to send your love and the love of Jesus to 
others, please let me know. My email is donna@sotpmail.com and my 
cell phone is 214-676-1788. 

Thanks for all you are doing during this time to make the love of Jesus 
known and may God keep you happy, healthy and safe in his love. 

Grace & Peace, 

Donna Kelly, Connections Minister 

(Continued from page 10) 
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EMAIL COMMUNICATIONS 

Do You Receive All Our email communications? 
 Daily Devotionals (Food for the soul) 
 Weekly Friday Flourish (Church info) 
 Monthly Newsletter (More detailed information) 

 

To start receiving any of the above, please e-mail  your 
request to: Admin@SOTPmail.com 

 

If you aren’t receiving other e-mail blasts from us, please reach out 
to Michelle Rankin at Michelle@sotpmail.com to be added. 

0 

 

NORTHERN IL FOOD BANK 

TRIVIA NIGHT—NEW DATE! 

Quite unfortunately 
the Northern Illinois 
Foodbank has 
canceled our 
reservation for May 
23. They will be closed on May 23, because it is the weekend 
before Memorial Day.  
When we are able to set a new date with them, we will let you 
know. 

Contact: Sharon Stangle    stangle.ds@gmail.com 
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PRAYER CHAIN 

To directly distribute an e-mail to the prayer 
chain, please e-mail:   

sotp-prayer-chain@gaggle.email 
To start receiving distribution and pray with us, 
please send request to admin@sotpmail.com 

We are now accepting registration for the 2020-2021 school 
year.  Our preschool has programs for children ages 2-4 (by 
September 1, 2020).   

Children do not need to be potty trained.   

Our class sizes are small (not more than 10-
12 per class).  1, 2 or 3 day classes are 
available to both members and non-members.  
For more information please contact our 
Preschool Director, Jill Gillmingn or go to our 
website and look under FORMS for CLASS 
REGISTRATION. 

Contact: Jill Gillming  
LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION 

STORYTIME GEARED TOWARD KIDS 3-12 YRS 
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 Treasurer’s Report as of March 31, 2020  
 

During this Coronavirus period, good stewardship continues to be 
practiced, what a generous congregation. Operating Income and 
Expenses for the month are within the 2020 Budget. Total expenses 
were $4,712 under the budgeted amount leaving a positive balance of 
$10,545.   
 

General Fund Report The General Fund Balance is $215,503. Income 
for the month was $68,973 and Expenses for the month were $59,208. 
For the month our expenses were $4,712 under the budget.  
 

Mortgage Service Fund Report The Mortgage Service Fund Balance 
is $100,857. Income for the month was $17,105. The monthly mortgage 
payment is $19,536.  
 

This Month  
General Fund   Actual   Budget  Difference  
 Income:  $ 68,973  $ 63,141  $ 5,832  
 Expenses:  $ 59,208  $ 63,921  ($ 4,712)  
 

Year-to-Date  
General Fund   YTD Actual  YTD Budget  Difference  
 Income:  $ 204,914  $ 189,423  $ 15,491  
 Expenses:  $ 180,832  $ 189,971  ($ 9,138)  
 

Mortgage Service Fund  
 Income for month:  $ 17,105  
 Fund Balance:   $ 100,857  
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Cliff Dungey  
Congregation Council Treasurer  

FINANCIAL NEWS 

Shop AmazonSmile, when you select SOTP as 
your nonprofit.  Same Amazon you know & 
love, but Amazon donates 0.5% of your eligible 
purchase to SOTP. 

We have received $1,250.48 so far.     

Contact: Michelle Rankin  michelle@sotpmail.com 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 
Bud Hansen, President   Matt Greene, Vice President    

Cliff Dungey, Treasurer   Sarah Wolf, Secretary  
Marlene Boehler, Carla Elam, Mike Luecht, 

Ellen Nissen, Christa Serpe 

DO YOU SHOP AMAZON? 
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Pastor Mark Boster                   
Senior Pastor                         

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg                 
Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Erik Boehmke                          
Organist 

 erik@sotpmail.com 
 

Melanie Chesny                       
Accounting Administrator        
melanie@sotpmail.com   

 

Tessa DeLong 
Director of Children & Family Ministries 

Tessa@sotpmail.com 
 

Tyler Greene                          
Contemporary Worship Leader                   

Tyler@sotpmail.com 
 

Donna Kelly                            
Connections Minister 

donna@sotpmail.com 
 

Daryl Laird 
Business Administrator 
daryl@sotpmail.com 

 

Dennis Lilla                            
Technology Support Manager               

sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen                          
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Michelle Rankin                         
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 
 

Mike Yndestad 
A/V Coordinator 

Mike@sotpmail.com 

 
LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL  

 

Jill Gillming                              
Preschool Director 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 
 

Jeni McCann 
Jeni@sotpmail.com 

 

Emily Schoenberg 
Emily@sotpmail.com 

MAY BIRTHDAYS STAFF 


